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The Seventh Annual Ellen Cook Gaskin 
“Nature at Its Best” Art Show Winners 

 

 
First place - James Shaffer "Geological Wonderland” 

 
Second place - Judy Abdelaziz "Hummingbird Teapot" 
Third place - Malia Bryngelson "Summer Storm Brewing" 
Honorable Mention 
Judy Mizell "Scissor-Tail Flycatcher" 
Nancy Lipe “Tropical Fish" 
Bruce Chandler "Peacocks Of A Feather Stick Together" 
Keith Kahrs "Frog Of The Azores" 
 
25 artists entered forty-nine pieces of artwork in this year’s event. Thank 
you to all those who participated. 

 
-Don’t miss the reception April 11 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.- 

 



Stanly Arts Guild meeting April 2, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. 

  
Join us at 6:30 for our monthly social followed by the 
presentation. 

 
The Creation of a Portrait 

The Working Method of John Singer 
Sargent 

By Mark Stephenson 

By showing examples of Sargent’s paintings and demonstrating 
techniques by painting from a live model, Mark will help explain 
how John Singer Sargent created his portraits. 

North Carolina native Mark Stephenson is a professional artist 
based in central NC who through a multi-faceted background, brings a unique perspective to his 
work. A graduate of Pfeiffer University, North Carolina State University and The University of 
North Carolina at Greensboro, Mark earned degrees in Civil Engineering and Music. 

With an initial plan to pursue a career in opera, Mark relocated to New York City in the 1990s 
where he eventually found his way to the prestige Art Students League studying with noted 
painters and sculptors Frank O’Cain, Leonid Gervitz, Nelson Shanks, Ronald Sherr and Leonid 
Lerman. Success at the Arts Students League ushered in awards and commissions including 
acceptance at the Metropolitan Museum of Art’s copyists program.  He has also studied with 
Michael Shane Neal.  

Since returning to North Carolina, Mark has devoted much of his time to commissioned 
portraits. He has exhibited in many national juried shows and his work has been featured in 
solo shows throughout the state. In 2013 he was recognized by the Portrait Society of America 
with an honorable mention in the self-portrait category in their 2012 Members Only 
Competition. In May of 2014, Mark was artist in residence at La Macina di San Cresci, Italy. 
Mark and his wife Caroline have one son, James and a new daughter, Emma.   

 
 
 

 

Showing at the Agri-Civic Center 
this month 

 

Paul Hastings – “The Escape Artist” 
April 1 through April 30 

  
Paul Hastings of the Charlotte Dilworth Artisan Station will be 
exhibiting his art in the lobby of the Agr-Civic Center and a 
window at Falling Rivers Gallery during the month of April. He is 



a member of the Painted Art Alliance; a group of visual artists based in Charlotte who show 
and sell their art in venues that donate a percentage of sales to a local charity. 

 
tŀǳƭ IŀǎǘƛƴƎǎΩ ŎƭŜŀǊΣ ǾƛǾƛŘ ŎƻƭƻǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭǳƳƛƴŜǎŎŜƴǘ Ǝƭƻǿ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ǎǳǊǊŜŀƭ 
quality in his paintings. His mastery of linear and atmospheric perspective give added depth 
to his land and seascapes. Viewers are transported to a place of tranquility and calm. 
 
Paul spent the first half of his life 
observing the natural world from 
the mountains to the coastline and 
is spending the second half paying 
homage to nature through his oil 
paintings. 
 
ά¢ƘŜ ǊƛǎƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǎǳƴ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ 
horizon is the greatest inspiration in 
my quest to create paintings that 
capture a moment in time on 
ŎŀƴǾŀǎΦέ 
 -Paul Hastings 
 

 

 
 
Art of the Vine 
April 16, 2015   

5:30 to 7:30 p.m. 
with Anita Ammerman  

 

Copper Repoussé 

For the first time, we will offer an original Art of the 

Vine project using the beautiful technique 

of copper repoussé.  Use a preprinted 

design or one of your own creation, you 

will create two copper impressions.  We will provide you with a mat 

to frame and finish one of your completed designs.  This is an easy 

and fun way to create an original copper relief. 

Instructor Anita Ammerman is an award winning gallery member working in 

watercolor, copper, and alcohol inks. 

http://fallingriversgallery.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/2012/08/ANITAS-ART-007.jpg


About Art of the Vine 

άArt of the Vine” is a monthly event hosted by the gallery on the third Thursday evening each 

month from 5:30 ς 7:30.  Targeted for adults this event is intended to provide creative fun 

and a way to kick back, relax and let your inner artist out to play.  No artistic ability is 

required.  There is no good or bad, pass or fail.  Just bring the beverage of your choice (no 

hard liquor), and join the fun. 

This event is also available for groups, team building or private parties.  Contact 

the Gallery ŦƻǊ ǇǊƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ά!Ǌǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ±ƛƴŜέΦ 

 

Register online or call Falling Rivers Gallery at 704.983.4278 
 

 
 

TWO ART SCHOLARSHIPS TO BE AWARDED 

Entries will be accepted through April 25 

 
The Stanly Arts Guild has established two art scholarships to be awarded in May 2015.  Each of 
these scholarships will award $1000, and winners will be announced at the May 7 meeting of 
the guild. 
 
The first is the Patricia Blake Hartley Scholarship, established as a memorial to Patricia Blake 
Hartley, a long-time member and supporter of the Guild.  The scholarship is awarded annually 
to a college student from Stanly County (preferably a junior or senior) who is currently enrolled 
as a visual arts major.   
 
A check for $1000, to be applied to tuition costs, will be paid directly to the college in 
attendance of the scholarship winner.  Application requirements must be completed and 
returned by 3:00 p. m., April 25, 2015 to be considered for this award.  
 
Last year’s winner of the scholarship is Austin King, a graduate of Stanly Community College and 
enrolled in a graphic arts program at Southeastern New Hampshire University. 
 
The Guild urges college students to advance their career aspirations in art by applying for this 
scholarship. 
 
Applications for the Patricia Blake Hartley Art Scholarship are available at Falling Rivers Gallery, 
119 West Main Street in Albemarle, or may be downloaded at www.fallingriversgallery.com, 
and clicking on Stanly Arts Guild.   You may also call Carole Poplin at 704 982-0806 for more 
information. 
 
The second award is the Stanly Arts Guild Scholarship, and is awarded annually to a high school 
senior planning to enroll, or a college freshman enrolled in a visual arts or arts education 

mailto:%20nancy@fallingriversgallery.com
http://www.fallingriversgallery.com/


program, and must be a resident of Stanly or an adjoining county (Anson, Cabarrus, 
Montgomery, Rowan or Union Counties).  A total of $1000 will be awarded.  A check of $500 
will be applied to tuition cost for two (2) semesters.  Checks will be paid directly to the college 
in attendance of the scholarship winner. 
 
Application requirements must be completed and returned by 3:00 p. m. on Saturday, April 25, 
2015, to be considered for this award.  Applications may be found online at 
www.fallingriversgallery.com, or may be picked up directly at Falling Rivers Gallery, 119 West 
Main Street, Albemarle, NC. 
 
For more information contact Millie Campbell at 910-439-6669, or Carole Poplin at 704-982-
0806. 

 

 

 

Spring 2015 

Adult Workshops 

 Stretch yourself to learn a new art skill, 
or improve an existing one 

    
Painting the Portrait from Life – With Mark Stephenson 

 

Painting the Portrait from Life: Participants will learn the 
fundamentals of painting a portrait from life in a fashion 
similar to the style of John Singer Sargent, beginning with 
blocking-in the underlying form using large masses of colors 
over which refining elements are added to create the portrait. 

April 25, 2015   9:00 - 5:00 

Minimum Participants: 5 Maximum, Participants: 10 

Age: 15 and up 

Workshop Fee: $70 plus $10 Model fee (total $80) 
Must register by April 20th  
Materials list will be provided at registration 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.fallingriversgallery.com/


Watercolor Workshops – With Susan Lackey 
 

Beginning Watercolors 

May 9, 10:00 AM to Noon 

Class Size: 4-12 

Cost: $35 

Instructor: Susan Lackey  
Level: Beginners to beginner plus 

This workshop will explore the medium of 
watercolors.  We will discuss materials and basic 
watercolor painting techniques such as wet-on-wet 
and wet-on-dry.  We will use the techniques to paint 
one simple object.  There will be multiple objects to 
choose from.  All materials will be provided but if 
participants have their own, they are encouraged to 
bring them. 

 

Watercolor Techniques 

May 9, 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
Class Size: 4-12 
Cost: $50 
Instructor: Susan Lackey 
Level: Intermediate to Advanced 

The project for this workshop is backgrounds.  We will practice pouring and adding texture in 
backgrounds.  Then we will explore adding a few negative and positive shapes in the 
background.  Participants should bring their own basic watercolor supplies to class;  
¶ ¼ or ½ sheet watercolor paper (any weight) 

¶ Painting board and tape for taping down your paper 

¶ Brushes of various sizes, at least 1 small, 1 medium, and 1 larger size 

¶ An old/spent paint brush to use with masking fluid (this will 
likely destroy your brush so bring an old one or buy a really 
cheap one) 

¶ Water container and paper or cloth towel 

¶ Optional: masking fluid (Susan will have some you can use if 
you don’t have any) 

¶ Optional: hair dryer (Susan will have one we can share) 

 
About the Instructor 

Susan Lackey, a Stanly County resident, has been painting 
for many years and has focused on watercolor painting for 
the last 10 years.  As an avid gardener, Susan finds much of 
her inspiration in nature and also loves to paint human 
expressions.  She has won numerous awards in juried shows in Albemarle, Concord, and 
Charlotte.  Susan recently won the Creative Catalyst award at the 2014 Watercolor Society of 
North Carolina show. 



 
 
“Exploring Pastels” – With Malia Bryngelson 

 
May 16, 2015   10:00 am ς 2:30 

Minimum: 3 participants, Maximum: 8 

Age Limit 18 and Up 

Cost: $35.00 

Supplies: All Included  
 

Have you been wanting to try pastels as a 
new medium? “Exploring Pastels” is the 
perfect way to experiment. This course is a 
beginner’s introduction to the materials and 
tools for pastel painting. This medium is an 
exciting combination of drawing and painting. 
Pastels and surfaces are provided to use so 
participants can enjoy a new experience 
without having to purchase their own 
supplies.   
 

 

 

Beginning Polymer Clay- With Bobbie Listerman 

 
June 6, 2015   10 am ς 3:00pm 

Minimum: 4 participants, Maximum: 15 

Age: 18 and Up 

Cost: $35.00 
 

Learn the basics of using this versatile and fun clay 
medium in one session!  You will learn about the material 
and the tools it takes to make jewelry pieces and small 
sculptural forms.  Polymer clay can be fired in your oven 
at home and makes a great craft for children and adults. 
In this class you will make, bake and take at least 3 items 

suitable for jewelry or small sculpture.   
 

All the tools you need to be able to do this at home are included in the price of the workshop. 
Clay is also included.  Just bring your imagination and wear comfy clothes!  Lunch will be on 
your own.  
 

 
 
 
 



World of Kaleidoscopes – With Sue Davis 
June 20, 2015     10:00 ς 12:00 PM   
Minimum Participants: 3, Maximum Participants: 8  
Cost: $40.00    
Age Limit: 18 and Up 

Have you ever wondered who thought up the idea of 
kaleidoscopes or how to create one?  Come along on a 
journey with kaleidoscope artist Sue Davis to learn more 
about how tiny bits of color can be reflected into ever 
changing designs.  At the end of the journey, each student will have created a kaleidoscope 
using a wand, front surface mirror systems and an aluminum body.  This class is the one with 
training wheels.  If you like what you create, the world of kaleidoscopes will open to you. 

To personalize the design on the outside of the kaleidoscope you may bring a photograph, a 
drawing or picture of your favorite thing.  You may bring a collection of small pieces or one 
large piece that is no larger than 8 inches square; we will cut it to fit the tube.  

 

Natural Basket Making Class  
With Pamela Buchanan 
 
June 27, 2015   1:00 am ς 4:00 
Minimum: 3 participants, Maximum: 8 
Age Limit 18 and Up 
Cost: $60.00 
Supplies: Students should bring a good pair of clippers  
                                                                                              
Do you like working with natural materials and letting 
your creativity out?  In this three hour class you will 
create a unique one of a kind basket made with kudzu 
and other natural materials using different weaving techniques.  Prior basket experience not 
necessary, moderate hand strength and a good pair of clippers are needed.  The kudzu and 
other weaving materials will be provided. 
The baskets that we will be making are call garden baskets.  They can be used in lots of 
different ways.  They can hold fruit, guest soap and wash cloth, flower girl basket, etc...  
  
About the Instructor  
Pamela Buchanan is an artisan who designs unique one of a kind basket’s and other creations using 
kudzu along with other natural materials locally harvested and processed.  She has been working with 
natural materials since taking her first class in 1996 at Chimney Rock Park.  Over the years Pamela has 
honed her craft while taking class at John C. Campbell, River Oaks Studio in Asheville NC, as well as, 
assisting in other workshops.  Pamela gathers her materials in and around the Piedmont of North 
Carolina which include kudzu, honeysuckle, grapevine, bittersweet, willow, mimosa bark, tulip poplar 
bark and river birch.  Pamela enjoys working with people and one of her biggest joys is watching others 
make their own unique baskets and other creations when conducting classes.  

Visit her Facebook page at VineWorks. 

 



Member News 

¶ Faith Alexander and Carole Poplin attended Mark Stephenson’s art show 
and reception in Salisbury on Sunday, March 22.  Mark will be our speaker 
for the April 2 Guild meeting. The theme of the 
show was “People of Rowan County”.  Mark 
displayed portraits of young and old, and each 
person who modeled for him took their place 
seated next to their portrait.  Included in his 
works for this show was fellow artist Robert 
Toth, who is no stranger to the Stanly Arts 
Guild.  On his last visit to a Guild gathering, he 
created a sculpture of Edgar Allen Poe. 

Robert Toth with his portraitpainted by Mark Stephenson  

 

 Vicki Galloway has added another opportunity to join her popular One 
Stroke class which will also be held on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays. Call the 
Falling Rivers Gallery for more details. 

 

Artist Opportunities & Links 
Listed here are links to area artist groups and activities. These are not activities sponsored by the Stanly Arts 
Guild.  They are listed for your information and convenience. 

Artist Opportunities  

¶ Possible college course: Stanly Community College (SCC) could possibly offer a 
"Welding for Artists" class if there is sufficient interest. If this art form interests you 
please contact Karen Lowder at 704-982-8085 or send an email to 
karenlowder@hotmail.com. 
 

¶ NC Open Plein Air Workshop and Paint Out, Salisbury, NC, August 11-15,2015 
 
This event combines the efforts of North 
Carolina visual artists, community leaders 
and the general public in a weeklong event 
to include a three-day Plein Air 
Workshop taught by artist John 
Ebersberger (limited to 15 participants) 
and a two-day NC Open Plein Air 
Paint Out featuring numerous sites in 
Rowan County, North Carolina. 
 

mailto:karenlowder@hotmail.com


The plein air workshop will be held at Waterworks Visual Arts Center in Salisbury, August 11th, 12th, and 
13th.  The NC Open Plein Air Paint Out is August 14th and 15th with goodies for the first 100 to register 
and awards at the culminating exhibit.  You will find more information and register at 
www.waterworks.org/ncopenpleinair.html.     
The event will provide opportunities for aspiring young and interested adult painters to work alongside 
the region’s most successful working artists. 
  
Charlotte Art League Event Calendar http://www.charlotteartleague.org/wp/cal-events-calendar/ 
TAG Galleries Highpoint www.tagart.org/index.php 
ARTifex Gallery and Studio  www.theartifexstudio.com 
Sundae Art Gallery – Union Street, Concord www.sundaeartgallery.com/ 
Anson County Art League www.ansonartleague.com/ 
Moore County Art’s Council www.mooreart.org/programs/visual/exhibit-your-art/ 
Cheap Joe’s workshops www.cheapjoes.com 

Cabarrus Art Guild - 11 Union Street South, Suite LL202, Concord 704-795-1901 www.cabarrusartguild.org/  

 

S tanly Arts Guild & Falling Rivers Gallery 
119 West Main St. Albemarle,  
NC 28001 704.983.4278  
Email us: artsguild@fallingriversgallery.com 
 info@fallingriversgallery.com  
 

2014-2015 Board of Directors 

Millie Campbell ς President  
Susan Lackey - Past-President 
Malia Bryngelson ς Vice President 
Lorrie Hatley ς Treasurer 
Judith Williams - Corresponding Secretary 
Lee Crowell - Recording Secretary 
Jackie Layman - Member-at-Large   
Anita Ammerman - Community Arts Coordinator 
 LouAnn Ingram - Membership Chair 
 
 

Our Sponsors 
 
Albemarle Improvement LLC 
 
Stanly Arts Council 
 
Stanly News and Press 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Chris Bramlett 
 
Mr. Roger Dick 
 
Children and Grandchildren of John and Ellen Cook Gaskin 
 
The Patricia Blake Hartley Family 
 
Grey Carle 

http://www.waterworks.org/ncopenpleinair.html
http://www.charlotteartleague.org/wp/cal-events-calendar/
http://www.tagart.org/index.php
http://www.sundaeartgallery.com/
http://www.ansonartleague.com/
http://www.mooreart.org/programs/visual/exhibit-your-art/
http://www.cheapjoes.com/
mailto:info@fallingriversgallery.com

